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Metropolitan King County Council

Natural Resources and Utilities Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	6
	Name:
	Peggy Dorothy

	Proposed No.:
	2004-0263
	Date:
	June 17, 2004

	Attending:
	Max Prinsen, Chair, King Conservation District Board of Supervisors

Brandy Reed, King Conservation District Co-Coordinator 


SUBJECT:
Proposed Motion 2004-0263 approving the program of work for the King Conservation District (KCD) for the year 2005.  

SUMMARY:  
In 1993, King County entered into an interlocal agreement with the King Conservation District (KCD) to establish roles and responsibilities of the county and the KCD with respect to collection and use of a special assessment in support of conservation of land, water, forests, wildlife and other natural resources.  The agreement was amended in 2000 to extend the duration of the agreement to December 21, 2010.  

The agreement (ILA) requires the KCD to submit a work plan to the Council on or before June 1st of the year before the work is scheduled to be done. According to the agreement, the Council has until August 1st to approve or amend the work plan or it is deemed accepted. In conformance with the interlocal, the KCD submitted its “2005 Calendar Year Program of Work” to the Council on May 26, 2004.   Proposed Motion 2004-0263 would accept the 2005 work plan submitted by the King Conservation District. 

The Natural Resources and Utilities Committee considered Proposed Motion 2004-0263 at its meeting on June 3, 2004.  At that time, questions were raised concerning the resources available to the King Conservation District to handle an anticipated increase in the District’s workload should the proposed Critical Areas Ordinance (2004-0122) be approved by the Council.  

Since the last Committee meeting, staff has determined that the Executive has plans in place to respond to the District’s financial need should it experience an increase in workload.  Also, the Interlocal Agreement between the District and the County provides that the District’s work plan can be amended if both parties agree (see p. 2, III(A)(2)). (See Attachment 6.)
The Committee did not take action on June 3rd on proposed Amendment 1 (see handwritten page 17 of the staff report).  As Committee members will recall, this is a technical amendment intended to change some inaccurate references.

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Staff Report dated June 3, 2004. 
2. Proposed Motion 2004-0263 (with attachments).
3. Amendment 1 to Proposed Motion 2004-0263

4. Transmittal Letter from King Conservation District to King County Council dated May 26, 2004

5. Estimate of 2004 Collections
6. Agreement between King County and the King Conservation District dated November 15, 1993, as amended 9-7-2000

